South London Interfaith Group
 3rd Committee Meeting of 2016/17 Final Minutes 29.09.2016


Final Minutes of the South London Inter Faith Group 3rd Committee meeting of 2016/17 held on Thursday 29th September at 14.15 to 16.00 hours at The Friends Meeting House, Roupell Park, Lambeth
1. Welcome and Apologies

Phil Cotgreave de Rahman (Secretary) welcomed all present to the committee meeting.
Other members present: Sheila Wharton, Balbir Singh Bakhshi, Rizwan AliBhai and Alan Gadd.

Apologies had been received from Thelma Lewis, Ebrahim Rashid and RashidAli Laher. All three apologies were health-related. In Thelma’s case her apology applied to the rest of the year. During the preceding lunch meeting, Phil Cotgreave de Rahman had collected signatures on a card for Thelma and committee members now added their signatures.
2. Review of minutes of the meeting held on Thursday 30th June 2016
Phil Cotgreave de Rahman invited everyone to silently review the draft minutes.

3. Matters arising & ratification with or without amendments of the previous minutes.  
It was agreed to move section 6ii of the draft minutes to a new section 9 before archiving a final version of the minutes.
4. Review of Actions agreed of the meeting of Thursday 30th June 2016

i. Item 4i: Alan Gadd reported that the membership database had been updated. The database now contained 124 records, consisting of 6 honorary members, 8 committee members, 81 members who had paid a subscription in 2016, 20 who had paid a subscription in 2015 but not yet in 2016, and 9 persons included for promotional reasons. It was agreed to review this promotional category at the next committee meeting.
Sarah Thorley had ceased to be a member of the committee after many years. It was agreed that Sarah be appointed an honorary member if she was willing.
Actions: (i) Alan Gadd to resume the handover of the database to RashidAli Laher. (ii) Phil Cotgreave de Rahman to put a review of the promotional category onto the agenda for the next committee meeting. (iii) Phil Cotgreave de Rahman to sound out Sarah Thorley about becoming an honorary member.
ii. Item 4v: See item 5
iii. Item 4vi: Phil Cotgreave de Rahman reported that there had been no further action on the proposed inter faith discussion group.
5. Review/evaluation of the committee awayday held on Saturday 30th July, 10am – 3pm
The agreed awayday had taken place at 24 Holmewood Gardens. Phil Cotgreave de Rahman had facilitated the day. The other attendees were Sheila Wharton, Alan Gadd and RashidAli Laher who had arranged a generous provision of food for lunch. Sheila, Alan and Phil commented in turn and the awayday was assessed as a valuable opportunity for learning about one another’s inter faith journeys and for developing trust. Discussion followed which included the various possible purposes of awaydays and the desirability of other committee awaydays at a variety of venues in the future. 

6. Remembrance Sunday, 13 November 2016
Alan Gadd referred to the event at Hyderi Islamic Centre in November 2015, supported by SLIFG jointly with Faiths Together in Lambeth. Alan reported requests for a similar event this year. The event could again begin with prayers or readings for peace from several faiths and might continue with a ‘Peace in Mind’ session as proposed by Shereen Lincoln, looking at dealing with loss.
Alan felt that a church venue should be sought this year and had put out feelers to two churches. Phil Cotgreave de Rahman suggested that to combine with the Police Memorial held in recent years at Lambeth Police Station would make that event more representative of the diverse community. Others saw the value of this but felt it should be considered separately. After further discussion it was agreed to ask Rabbi Ginsbury if the event could be held at South London (Orthodox) Synagogue. If that was not possible it was agreed to seek a church venue, preferably one offering space for 50 or more attendees.
Some concerns were expressed about the proposed ‘Peace in Mind’ session, including: the time available (1 hour 15 minutes), the risk that an outside facilitator might not fully appreciate the modest scope of the event, and the need to respond to emotions that might be touched in a discussion about dealing with loss.
Actions: (i) Alan Gadd to arrange a venue as agreed. (ii) Phil Cotgreave de Rahman and Alan Gadd to work with Shereen Lincoln re the programme.

7. First thoughts about the date and venue for the AGM in 2017
It was agreed to hold the AGM on the afternoon of Sunday 19th March 2017. Several factors affecting a choice of venue were discussed. 
Action: Sheila Wharton to check the availability of Kagyu Samye Dzong London, 15 Spa Road, Bermondsey, SE16 3SA for the AGM.

8. Possible input from Shereen Lincoln
i  Shereen Lincoln had offered help with putting information about events notified onto the SLIFG website. Phil Cotgreave de Rahman was awaiting a specific proposal.
ii  See 6 above regarding ‘Peace in Mind’

9. Filling gaps and membership of the SLIFG committee and future co-options.
There was still no progress to report on this item.

10. Financial report
On behalf of the treasurer, Alan Gadd reported £3877.14 in the bank on 26/9/16. Since then £742.62 (donations, mainly lunch meeting contributions, Sep15 – Aug16) had been passed to the treasurer whilst cheques totaling £739.74 had been written for expenses and reclaimed expenditure. Thus the current balance was £3880.52 – an increase of £657.12 during 2016 so far.

11. Any other business
i  Rizwan AliBhai proposed an event on 'Understanding Religion through Art'. There could be a link a planned programme in Kennington Park in Spring 2017that Shereen Lincoln had announced. 
Action: Rizwan AliBhai to speak to Shereen about this the next time he met her
ii  Sheila Wharton reported on a Quaker and Muslim Coffee Morning in Forest Hill and how it had helped her to become more aware of the inter faith scene in the Borough of Lewisham.

12. Dates of future committee meetings 
Next meeting: 15th December 2016: Planned future meeting date: 30th March 2017
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